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Email	 from	 a	 VOFF	member	 to	 Don	 on	 Guernsey	who	 is	 enquiring	
into	the	Exploration	Fund	missing	monies.	
	
“Good	afternoon	Don,	
	
I	was	given	your	email	address	by	John	Telford	of	VOFF.	Thank	you	for	working	on	
behalf	of	all	those	in	Australia	who	had	their	superannuation	stolen	by	Jack	Flader	
and	his	cohorts	through	ARP	Growth	Fund	and	others.	VOFF	has	worked	tirelessly	
for	 us	 all	 and	 it	 is	 so	 encouraging	 to	 hear	 that	 you	 are	making	 enquiry	 into	Mr	
Meerveld	and	his	activities	in	Guernsey.	
		
My	husband	and	 I	 lost	 all	 of	 our	 combined	 superannuation	 through	ARP	Growth	
Fund.	
We	were	the	last	to	invest	in	the	ARP	Growth	Fund.	Col,	my	husband,	now	74,	had	a	
series	of	strokes	brought	on	by	the	stress	of	the	theft	and	has	been	unable	to	work	
since.	I	am	working	from	home,	I	have	to,	in	order	to	care	for	Col	too.	I	am	56	years	
old	and	will	be	working	for	the	rest	of	my	life.	
		
We	 invested	 our	 superannuation	 money	 so	 that	 we	 could	 be	 financially	
independent	in	retirement	and	not	be	a	burden	on	the	Australian	government	but	
the	 Australian	 government	 failed	 to	 protect	 us,	 there	 was	 no	 safety	 net.	 I	 am	
incredibly	 disappointed	 that	 the	 Australian	 government	 and	 its	 agencies	 have	
made	no	effort	to	trace	the	money	which	was	moved	offshore	and	‘disappeared’.	
		
I	 feel	 so	grateful	 that	you	are	 following	up	on	Mr	Meerveld,	 further	 investigation	
into	him	and	his	association	with	Jack	Flader	is	absolutely	warranted.	Hoping	that	
you	have	some	luck	with	your	enquiries.	Huge	thanks.”	
	
Names	withheld	from	publication.	
(received March 13th 2017)	
 


